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Road work resumes in AND AROUND Tahoe BAsin

to improve water quality and traffic safety

Lake Tahoe Basin, CA - The California Department of Transportation (Caltrans) announced today that construction has resumed on five road work projects on the California side in and around the Lake Tahoe Basin. 

“These projects will rehabilitate and reconstruct drainage facilities – allowing roadway run-off to be directed to treatment collection facilities rather than Lake Tahoe and its tributary waterways,” stated Caltrans District 3 Director, Jody Jones. “Some projects will also improve safety and traffic flow and encourage walking and bicycling with wider shoulders, lane restriping, adding or widening bicycle lanes, and installing some sidewalks and traffic signals.” 
Projects in El Dorado and Placer Counties include:

1. U.S. Highway 50, South Lake Tahoe

Location: Trout Creek to Ski Run Blvd. in South Lake Tahoe
Purpose: Stormwater collection and treatment, widen shoulders, sidewalks, Class II Bike Lanes, pedestrian lighting, traffic signals, landscaping
2. State Route 267 near Northstar

Location: State Route 267 near Northstar Drive to near Brockway Summit 

Purpose: Slope stabilization and shoulder paving to reduce runoff damage

3. U.S. Highway 50 at Echo Summit

Location: N. Echo Summit Road to Johnson Pass/Echo Summit Rd. 

Purpose: Replace deteriorated rock wall barrier, repaving, erosion control

4. State Route 89 to U.S. Highway 50 
Location: In El Dorado County from the Alpine County Line to U.S. 50/89

Purpose: Install stormwater runoff drainage facilities
5. State Route 28 in Tahoe Vista – Final Phase
Location: Tahoe State Park to State Route 267; and Chipmunk Street to CA/NV state line

Purpose: Water Quality Improvements and selected areas of repavement. Includes restriping to improve safety, converting shoulders to bike lanes
“Motorists are asked to allow up to 30 minutes of extra driving time in some areas,” stated Jones. “These projects may require reduced lanes at times, but the ultimate goals of improved lake water quality and safety are worth the wait.” 

All roads will remain open during construction, with the exception of U.S. Highway 50 at Echo Summit, which will require full closure for two weeks starting May 11 to replace the rock wall barrier. Up-to-date project information is available at www.TahoeRoads.com and www.Way2Tahoe.com.
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